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Presidential campaigning and expectations about the Fed’s direction with rates enthralled the markets 
in 2024. Equity indices finished the year positively, yet demonstrated hesitation throughout the year. 
Expectations surrounding the depth of interest rate decreases by the Fed differed as inflation data 
continued to hinder the trajectory of reductions. 


Cryptocurrency and AI were all the rage in 2024, as enthusiasm and speculation surrounding the future 
of both garnered investor attention.  Cryptocurrency has surged on speculation that perhaps digital 
money might become a form of legitimate global currency in the future and even replacing currencies 
from certain countries.


Among the focal factors for the incoming presidential administration are deregulation, lower corporate 
and individual taxes, immigration, reduced government spending and expanding U.S. manufacturing. 
Markets are anxiously awaiting final confirmation of cabinet appointments, whose influence can affect 
the direction of companies and industries.


Lingering inflation worries weighed on markets as data revealed that prices remained stubbornly 
elevated, particularly with food and housing expenses. Consumers became more selective in 2024 as 
the costs for essential goods and services rose, leaving less to spend on discretionary items.


The Treasury Department confirmed reports that it was hacked by a China backed hacker in late 
December. Several Treasury employee workstations and unspecified documents were accessed after 
a key from a third-party software service provider was stolen. The agency disclosed the breach in a 
letter to the Senate Banking Committee.


The Federal Reserve’s most recent interest rate cut by a quarter of a percentage point signaled a 
slower pace of easing this year. The announcement sent the dollar to a two-year high with the 
anticipation that rates might remain a bit higher for a longer period of time.


Social Security and Supplemental Security 
Income (SSI) benefits for more than 72.5 million 
Americans will increase 2.5 percent in 2025. The 
2.5 percent cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) will 
begin with benefits payable to nearly 68 million 
Social Security beneficiaries in January 2025. 
Increased payments to nearly 7.5 million SSI 
recipients began on December 31, 2024.


Escalating federal deficits and expanding 
government debt issuance rattled the U.S. 
Treasury debt market, sending Treasury yields 
higher towards the end of 2024. Weakening 
demand for newly issued Treasury bonds also 
placed pressure on bond prices, with the yield 
on the benchmark 10-year Treasury bond ending 
2024 at 4.58%, up from 3.95% at the beginning 
of 2024.


Sources: Fed, Treasury Dept., SS Admin., Labor 
Dept.
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